
November 03, 2023, NYCRGC Board of Directors Meeting 
*Meeting called to order at 6:40 PM.  

Board Attendees: Ray Hill, Todd Corriveau, Bruce Ballard, John Pratt 

Absent: Bruce Hill 

Old Business:  

1. We have not yet received our membership to the Gun Owners of Maine (GOM). The Club has 

submitted an application membership, but we have not heard back from the GOM. Follow up is 

required. 

2. The Fall Festival at Woodman's Corner in East Wakefield, NH was held on Saturday, October 14 from 

11am to 4pm. The Club BB shoot for kids was held in conjunction with this event. It was a success for 

the club and worthwhile to continue having a presence at this Festival. The Club had a drawing for a 

bb gun which was given to the lucky child whose name was drawn.  

3. The Club held an inaugural turkey shoot at the club range on Sunday, Oct 22 at 11:00 am. Things 

went well considering this was the first event of this type in a long time. There were some lessons 

learned, but everyone enjoyed the gathering, and we will work to smooth out the bumps as we 

progress. We hope to have another shoot this year in December if the weather is favorable.  

4. A motion was passed by the general members in attendance to accept the Policy for 3rd party use of 

the club house and/or club ranges. There were no objections to the Motion made by the Club 

Officers, Club Board members or general members, therefore the Motion carries and the new Policy 

was approved.  

5. A motion was passed by the general members in attendance to amend the Club By-Laws to include 

the new Policy for 3rd party use of the clubhouse and/or facilities. The new Policy will be added to 

the Club’s By-Laws.  

6. The water has been shut off in the club house which means the bathroom toilet and facet, as well 

the kitchen facets are not functional. This was done as part of the annual winter maintenance to 

prevent the water lines from freezing during the wintry weather. Thank you, Ray Hill, for getting this 

done. 

7. Nominations for Club Officers and the Board of Directors were held at tonight’s Monthly (Nov) club 

meeting.  

8. A new combination lock was purchased and installed on the front gate. Thank you, Todd Corriveau, 

for getting this done.  

New Business: 

1. Voting on the people nominated for the 2024 Club Officers and Board Members will be at the 

December Club meeting on December 01. 

**The board meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm. 
 


